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Hamal’s Testimony
(an insightful testimony from a Kurdish 

Muslim in Iraq)

On a recent trip to the Iraq, we met with Hamal 
(not his real name) who shared about how he came 
to accept Christ. His wife is also “becoming” a 
Christian. Following are some important points 
that helped him embrace Christianity.

• He read the Bible and compared it 
carefully with the Koran.

• He discovered that the Imam was not 
even speaking the truth about the Koran.

• The Koran cannot be translated into other 
languages. It is not considered the true Koran if 
it is translated. This caused him to question the 
validity of the Koran.

• The Bible was translated into his 
language and was still the Bible even though it is 
translated.

• The Koran says that Jesus is the Spirit of 
God. Jesus said, “I am the way, the truth, and the 
life.”

• Saddam killed hundreds of thousands of 
Kurds. He are hungry for peace and love which he 
found in Jesus.

• Jesus told Peter, “Put away your sword. 
The Kingdom of God cometh not by violence.”

• In the Koran, Allah’s people must protect 
him. This is not true of the God of the Bible. He 
does not need us to protect Him.

• When he compared verses in the Koran, 
he found many contradictions. For example, 
when a woman is caught in adultery, one passage 
says that she should be locked into a room for a 
period of time. Another passage says the woman 
should be beaten. There is yet another verse 
that indicates that the woman should be killed. 
I also find inconsistencies when comparing 
the life of Mohammed and the Koran. When 
he compare verses within the Bible, he find no 
contradictions.

Warm greetings in Jesus’ worthy name! Thank 
you for your interest in God’s work. It is exciting 
to see God working in the hearts of people in 
these last days!

 In this issue we feature a stirring article 
(page 4) about Letting Your Light Shine. May you 
be inspired to share Christ’s love with people you 
meet every day! We are also blessed to have heard 
from the Wenger family (page 7) who is serving 
in the South American country of Peru, and the 
testimony of an Amish family (page 12) who 
accepted Jesus Christ as their Lord and Saviour!

 In May, I had the opportunity to travel 
to the Middle East with a group of men. We 
shared with believers from Islamic backgrounds, 
Muslims, and others as we traveled through 
Northern Iraq, parts of Turkey, Cairo (Egypt), 
and parts of Israel. 

 I am excited to again have the opportunity 
to lead a group of young people interested in 
expanding their worldview to include God’s heart 
of love for the Muslims in the Middle East. After 
having traveled to the Middle East four times 
without her, I am looking forward to traveling 
with my wife and daughter this time! Your prayers 
on our behalf are appreciated!

-Tim

Editor’s Note


